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Have you reserved a place for yourself at the 1987 Crew Meeting? Hotel and Meeting
Registration forms are included in this issue. Mate Chairman Bill Suttle agrees that all will
have a great time!

Mate J.D. MYERS (700 Williams Blvd., Springfield, Illinois 62704) recently sent news about
his brother and past Jaycee, MANUEL MYERS. MANUEL died recently in The Elks National
Home in Bedford, Virginia. He was past 89 years old and he, along with J.D., were some
of our Jaycee founding fathers from 1922. Our sympathies to MANUEL's loved ones and
friends. Be sure to remember J.D. MYERS on his 89th birthday this coming

December 10, 1987

Mate FRANK E. BRAWNER (Oregon Bankers Association, P.O. Box 13429, Salem, Oregon
97309) would like to nominate WILLIAM J. "BILL" MOORE (P.O. Box 13366, Portland,
Oregon 97213). Bill is Senator #5259, President one fine year of the Portland, Oregon,
Jaycees (1963). He has long been active and supportive of the efforts of the Oregon
Jaycees, and we're very happy to have you aboard The Crew!

Resignation is now effective for Mate KEVIN KREPINEVICH (129 Kevin Drive, Zionsville,
Indiana 46077) as Executive Vice President of The U.S. Jaycees. He began his duties as
International Secretary of Kiwanis, International the beginning of March. Good luck, Mate
KEVIN, MARYBETE and daughter, STEPHANIE!

‘Mate GARY F. SOWERS (P.O. Box 1547, Sanibel, Florida 33957), Past President of Florida
Jaycees (1968-69) and his wife, SUSAN, have left their 25-year practice of optometry to
begin church missionary work in southwest Florida with "The Navigators." Their new
address is seen above.

Mate FRANK FOSTER (P.O. Box 368, Boynton Beach, FL 33425) sent news of current
address for Mate BILL BUFFALOE (2820 Bingham Dr., Pittsburg, Pennsylvania 15241).
BILL was 1963-64 Alabama State President and 1964-65 National Vice President. Thanks,
FRANK!

Mate GARY HOGUE (P.O. Box 732, Sioux City, Iowa 51102) nominates STEVE HANSEN
(34G1 Military Road, Sioux City, Iowa 51103) to The Crew. STEVE has served many
offices locally and state-wide and is the current Iowa State President. He was elected to
the Iowa Legislature as a State Representative in November, and "will be certain to make
use there of all his Jaycee training," says GARY.
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Special thanks to Mate GARY HOGUE for his thoughtful efforts on behalf of Mate PHIL
NELSON. We had printed our most current address for PHIL NELSON as General Delivery,
Moorhead, Iowa and while visiting the area, Mate GARY stopped in on the Postmistress in
that town. As suspected, Mate PHIL was not a current or past resident of the town and
more investigation suggests that it may be Moorhead, North Carolina, Minnesota or
Kentueky. Do you know a current address for Mate PHIL NELSON. Thanks for your
devotion to your Crew Mates, GARY.

CECE HILL, wife of Mate GARY HILL (Contact Center, Inc., P.O. Box 81826, Lincoln,
Nebraska 68501) writes to us with the exeiting news about a story printed in the
December, 1986 issue of Reader's Digest. She enclosed a reprint of the article which she
says, "told 'a smattering' of Gary's activities, all of whieh result from his having joined the
local Jaycees way back when (1963)." The wonderful article presents the work GARY has
done for those in need—of almost any kind! So far, Contact with its network of caring
people, has helped a quarter of a million people. We suggest you read the story "Contact
for Those in Need" by Patricia Skalka about Mate GARY, his wife CECE and the wonderful
work they are doing all over this country.

Mate BARRY KENNEDY, Past National President and JCI World President, (625 G. Street,
Pawnee City, Nebraska 68420) has now accepted a position with the Nebraska Association
of Commerce and Industry. He started on February 2 as Vice-President of Member Services
and is very excited to be working with an association that believes in and lobbies for the
free enterprise system. Mate JACK SWARTZ (Nebraska Association of Commerce and :
Industry, P.O. Box 95128, Lincoln, Nebraska 68509), originally from Kansas, is the President
and Chief Executive Officer of NACI. "JACK is a highly respected association executive
and I look forward to learning a great deal with Jack to work with,” says Barry. "We
share a great deal with out Jaycee backgrounds as do many members of NACL" NACI is a
consolidation of the Nebraska State Chamber of Commerce and Associated Industries of
Nebraska. Congratulations, EARRY!

Mate AMELITO R. MUTUC (51 Tamarind Road, Forbes Park, Makati Rizal, Philippines)
writes to us about two Mates who have already contacted him as a result of his previous
entry to "The Log" last month. He plans to attend Annual Meeting in Reno, Nevada and is
looking forward to seeing everyone there. Mate AMELITO says, "...I felt very glad that
indeed the bond that ties each and everyone of us can always be stimulated and stirred
when such things happen." See you at Reno!

Mate SUMPTER T. PRIDDY, JR. (%Virginia Retail Merchants, 117 Fairway Lane, Ashland,
Virginia 23005) writes, "Fourteen years ago RICHARD H.C. (DICKIE) TAYLOR (P.O. Box
22, Hanover, Virginia 23069) and others organized an evening of social activity for members
of the business and legislative communities who were active in Jaycee affairs. Each year
about the first week in February, we sponsor a reception known as the 'Burgesses and
Bureaucrats Bash' to which members of our state legislature are invited. The Bureaucrats
host the event by subscription. The event is well-attended and the social discourse is
great! Last year the Virginia JCI Senate established an annual achievement award. The
1987 recognition went to our long-time friend and 'Mr. Virginia Jaycee,' THOMAS WOOD
BALDRII'GE. TOM was unable to be on hand but the attendees were in awe as TOM'S
many accomplishments were articulated to the gathering.” Other Crew Members who helped
to spensor the event were:

WESLEY R. BOWLES (534 Elmwood Avenue, Lynchburg, Virginia 24503),

WALTER A. BROWN (8809 Sylvania Street, Lorton, Virginia 22079),

G. VERNON CLARKE (5615 Ashfield Road, Alexandria, Virginia  22310),

RANDOLPH G. FLOOD (1320 19th Street, NW, Apartment 402, Washington, DC 20036),
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BERNIE KIRSCH (P.0O. Box 7149, Portsmouth, Virginia 23707),

T. ROD LAYMAN (P.O. Box 190, Pulaski, Virginia 24301),

ROBERT F. LINDHOLM (6171 Leesburg Pike #335, Falls Church, Virginia 22044),
JAMES W. MCCARTHY (2845 Summerfield Road, Falls Church, Virginia 22042),
LITTLETON M. MAXWELL (607 Gardiner Drive, Richmond, Virginia 23229),

WILLIAM F. MILLER (2225 Morrow Avenue, Waco, Texas 76707),

DENNIS L. MOLDEN (2400 Valley Avenue, Winchester, Virginia 22601),

STRAN L, TROUT (P.O. Box 10171, Richmond, Virginia 23240),

JIM WAGENBACH (204 S. Hig1 Street, Franklin, Virginia 23851),

EVERETT WERNESS (Route 1, Box 227, Blue Ridge, West Virginia 24064),

CHARLES M. WHITTINGTON, III (85 Nicewood Drive, Newport New, Virginia 23602),
ROBERT L. WOODARD (4041 Summerset Drive, Portsmouth, Virginia 23703) and
SUMPTER R. PRIDDY, JR. (previously listed). Thank you, SUMPTER, for the news and
congratulations, Mate TOM!

Mate BILL TREMONT (239 Emerson Ave., Paterson, NJ 07502) would like to nominate for
membership NEAL MONLA (44 Huron Ave., Wayne, NJ 07470). NEAL is Past President of
the Paterson, New Jersey, Jaycees having the Number One Chapter in the State when New
Jersey marched Number One in the Parade of States. He chaired numerous committees; held
the offices of state vice president and national director, during 1962 and 1963. BILL says,
"NEAL has always been 'Mr. Jaycee' in our area and it is with pride that I place his name
in nomination.," Welcome aboard, NEAL, we're all proud to have you.

Please send word of your and your fellow mates' activities to:
KEEPER OF THE LOG, P.O. Box 7, Tulsa, Oklahoma 74121-0007

(Reprinted - March 15, 1970, John H. Armbruster, Keeper of the Log)

As 1 review the accomplishments of our Crew, I am reminded of the words of
Theodore Roosevelt, who said,

"The best prize life has to offer is the chance to work hard

at work worth doing."

Cordially,

Keeper of the Log
U.S. Junior Chamber of Commerce



